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June 24, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a report in response to the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget Ordinance 18835, Section 84, Proviso P1. The “Local Services Functions and Facilities Planning Report” provides information regarding the functions of the Department of Local Services and recommendations to enhance its presence in the community, increase efficiency in the delivery of services and improve access to its services for the businesses and residents of unincorporated King County (UKC).

Physically locating staff members closer to communities in unincorporated King County and the services delivered to those communities could be one effective tool to achieve these goals. In addition to investigating relocation options this report investigates the relationship between Department of Local Services functions and customers, the benefits of relocation, and other options to enhance communication, engagement, and outreach and improve service and access to King county services for unincorporated-area residents.

Specifically, the report outlines:

· Descriptions of the functions and public facing functions of the Department of Local Services (DLS) 
· An evaluation of space in County owned or other non-County owned facilities that could be used for relocating DLS staff closer to unincorporated areas
· An evaluation of which public facing functions should be located closer to the unincorporated area
· Findings and recommended approaches to best align the department’s functions and facilities  

The report proposes an integrated approach to improve service delivery and the frequency, quality and convenience of interactions with, and access to, the new department and its services for all UKC residents. 
This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan’s guiding principle of providing quality local government in the form of effective, efficient local governance and services to unincorporated areas. It was developed to be mindful of the plan’s goal and objective of “Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government” by ensuring that the Department of Local Services operates efficiently and effectively through thoughtful allocation of resources.

It proposes a sound approach to fiscal management and resource allocation and reflects the new Department’s innovative spirit and approach to delivering consistent, responsive, equitable, and high-quality services to the businesses and residents of UKC.

DLS and staff from the Department of Executive Services’ Facilities Management Division worked closely to identify sites and develop site rating criteria that were consistent with the intent of the proviso and County practices. 
 
In developing the report, the team considered the needs of DLS customers and employees that rely on public transportation or accessible services, consistent with the goals of the County’s Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan and the Strategic Climate Action Plan.

It is estimated that the report required 200 staff hours to produce, costing an estimated $20,000.

If you have any questions about this motion and report, please contact John Taylor, Director of the Department of Local Services at 206-477-4602.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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